
 

 

Dear Faculty, 

It was a pleasure meeting with all of you during the fall semester. Your thoughtfulness and 
consideration when providing feedback was encouraging and appreciated. We understand that 
the topic of proctoring and exam conditions is often one of contention. Despite this, we believe 
these conversations are necessary and impactful on the future of CC’s learning environment. 

Our conversations began with proposing new language to the Faculty Handbook in an effort to 
solidify the “no proctoring” tradition at CC. During these conversations, we discussed the 
definitions of proctoring and the lack of consensus in this definition. While we received support 
to amend the language with explicit expectations, we also heard from professors who supported 
proctoring at CC.  The majority of faculty supported the current language and the benefits 
provided by less explicit language. Although our original aim was to amend the language, we 
quickly realized our efforts will be better allocated to projects promoting the Honor Code and 
educating the campus community about the Honor System. 

Upon reflecting, we believe these broader conversations about the role of the Honor Code and its 
importance here at CC have been the most impactful. We discussed successful strategies for 
promoting the Honor Code in classes, the burden placed on students reporting their peers, and 
the mutual trust between students and faculty. 

While we will not be moving forward with revisions to the Faculty Handbook language, we 
wanted to provide an explanation of our 



a culture that discourages cheating and has a system in place for investigating instances of 
cheating, the foundation of this system is mutual trust and respect between faculty and students. 

Since 1948, members of the CC community have committed to these ideals and this campus 
culture because of the unique opportunities and academic experience it generates. When honesty 


